From: Nicole Claveau

To: Sabrina Pandolfo; Chief administrative officer
Subject: FW: Mine Landing Transfer Station staff

Date: August 27, 2024 2:35:09 PM

Good Afternoon,

Please see the correspondence below, addressed to Mayor and Council.

Thank you,

Nícole Claveau

Municipality of Temagami Nicole.c@temagami.ca Tel: 705-569-3421 Ext:211

Fax: 705-569-2834

"The content of this email is strictly confidential and only intended for the specified recipient. It is forbidden to share the email or its contents with any third party without the sender's written consent. If this email reached you by mistake, please let us know so that we can ensure that this doesn't happen in the future and delete the message."

Sent: August 27, 2024 1:51 PM

To: Communicate < Communicate@Temagami.ca> **Subject:** Mine Landing Transfer Station staff

Dear Mayor and Council

I would like to publicly compliment the summer staff at the Mine Landing for their effors this summer. Both Denis and Rick were always helpful, cheerful and courteous througout the summer.

At times things were very hectic there, particularly Saturday mornings when all youth camps had to dispose of two days of trash after the Friday closures. Rather than silt arould they would offer to help either tying off boats or helping carry stuff to the respective bins.

I think the system is working as well as can be expected except for the Firday closures which exacerbates things the Saturday moring after. Perhaps this could be addressed somehow.

